
                           

https://walthamforest.gov.uk/service-

categories/privacy-notices 
 

walthamforest.gov.uk 

 

 

NEIGHBOURHOODS AND ENVIRONMENT  

                         
 Low Hall, Argall Avenue, London. E10 7AS 

 

 Ask for: 
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Tarik Qirem 
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Our Ref: Scarborough Road  

Your Ref: Scarborough Road 

Email:  enjoy@walthamforest.gov.uk 

Date:  February 2023 

  

Dear Resident, Business or Occupier 
 

Scarborough Road Area Traffic Reduction Proposals Update 
– Access Changes from the 15 May 

  
I am writing to remind you regarding traffic proposals in the Scarborough Road area which involves 
the installation of a Modal Filter (road closure to through traffic) outside No.7 Scarborough Road. The 
modal filter will include two planters placed in the carriageway with a gap for emergency service 
access. A plan showing the location of the Modal Filter can be seen on the reverse of this letter. 
 
The installation of the Modal Filter means that through traffic will not be able to use Scarborough 
Road to travel from Hainault Road to Grove Green Road and vice versa, therefore how you access 
your properties/premises may change. Anyone travelling either North or South in the area should 
consider using Fairlop Road for their journeys.   
 
The modal filter will be camera enforced. Any vehicles contravening the restriction would be issued 
with a Penalty Charge Notice charged at £130, which is reduced to £65 if paid within 14 days. 
Residents would not be exempt from this restriction. 
 
At the same time, we will be removing the existing 7am-7pm left turn ban from Grove Green Road to 
ensure access is maintained for all properties (residents and businesses) in the section of 
Scarborough Road between Grove Green Road and the proposed modal filter. 
 
We are planning to carry out the installation of the scheme on the week commencing the 15 May 
2024. We will endeavour to minimise any disruption caused by the works.   
 
The scheme will be introduced using an Experimental Traffic Order. This experimental order can last 
up to 18 months, the first 6 months of which form a statutory consultation period.  During this 
experimental period further monitoring will be carried out and changes made to the scheme if it is 
deemed that they would be of benefit.  Any person who wishes to submit comments or objections to 
the proposals or to make any other representation should send a statement in writing to Traffic 
Orders, Low Hall, Argall Avenue, London, E10 7AS or via email at enjoy@walthamforest.gov.uk. All 
comments and objections must quote the scheme name Scarborough Road and specify the grounds 
on which they are made. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Tarik Qirem 
Principal Engineer  
Project Development 
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